# 2020 "Cookie Brigade" for Tuesday Men's Work Group

March 31

Jean Ahlquist

Please call the next person that will be serving once you delivered your dessert.

Pepperoni balls delivery is postponed to the Sunday after Easter. If you still would like to order, please contact Linda Cook at 814-838-8596.

Thank you!

Scholarship Applications are available in the Asbury church office.

Including are the Asbury scholarship and the Harry and Virginia Loomis Scholarships.

Deadline is April 1, 2020.

Prayers for all of our church people, our community, our nation, and all nations suffering from the coronavirus one way or another. I miss you and love you all! ~Roger Roumfort

Thank you for still opening your church for our AA Group. We appreciate it so much!

Take care, Ann

## WEST MILLCREEK FOOD PANTRY



### Week of March 29:

Toilet tissue and bar soap

Next week is:

Spaghetti and sauce

CEREAL IS NEEDED ALL MONTH LONG Place donations in basket in the foyer

#### DO THE FIVE

Help stop coronavirus

- 1 HANDS Wash them often
- 2 ELBOW Cough into it
- 3 FACE Don't touch it
- 4 FEET Stay more than 3ft apart
- 5 FEEL sick? Stay home



As you think about your church while we are waiting to worship together again, please feel free to send your offering in the mail or drop off at secretary's window.



### THE BODY OF CHRIST IN PRAYER



#### Those in the Hospital:

#### Keep these people in your prayers:

Gary Goss' mom, Ruth, Gary & Pearl Goss, Greg & Sandy Gorniak, Andy & Mary Alice Hansen, Lianna Carner, Barbara Althof, Audrey Horton, Mary Lou Lewis, David Bell, Bill Miller, John & Karen Churchill, Ed Kocher, Rita Sneary, John Dreischal, Don Gorman, Cindy Roberts, Jessie Smith, Char Richards, Gary Hiles, Mike Rollins, Willis Jeffreys, Darlene Hengelbrok, Ruth Oviatt and Our country

#### Pray for Our Seniors in Residence at:

Pleasant Ridge

Nancy Unger

Saint Mary's (West):

Peg Ongley

Manor (West):

Western Reserve:

Mel Schultz

West Lake Woods:

Barbara Richards

Irene Evans

Springhill:

Shirley Kestle

Fairview Manor:

Jane Seely

Marian Killian

Sarah Reed:

Bill Bennett

**Pray for our Pastor:** Rev. Bruce, Joyce, Jared and Elaine Davis

#### Pray for our Military Family & Friends:

Ben Sperring serving in Air Force in Air Force in Tacoma, Washington; Korey Byerly (Paula Seely's son) in Air Force in GA; Bradley Young in US Army, stationed in El Paso, TX (son-in-law of Dennis & Deborah Barrick); Gage Pire serving in Air Force in Shaw Air Force, SC (grandson of Rick & Sue Pire), SPC. Rachael Nichilo serving in the U.S. Army, El Paso, TX (daughter to Lou and Melinda Nichilo, grand-daughter of Willis Jeffreys); Noah Jackson serving in the Marines in California, (son of Lori and Shawn Jackson); AN Zachariah Rollins serving in the Lemoore, California (grandson of Neva Ruth Bell); Ken Buckley serving in Air Force in Erbil, Iraq (nephew of Shawn and Pam Westbrook); Joshua Jones serving in U.S. Army in Kansas (nephew of Jessie Smith); Andrew Dennis Miller serving in the United States Air Force in Ewa Beach, Hawaii (son of Denny and Donna Miller); Skylar Sargent serving in U.S. Navy is San Diego, CA (cousin of Sandy Kodrzycki)

#### Pray for our Bishop and our District Superintendent:

Rev. Cynthia Moore-Koikoi and District Superintendent, Rev. Dennis W. Swineford



#### **MEMORIES! LET'S HEAR YOUR MEMORIES!**

The 200th Anniversary Committee is requesting that members, past and present, and friends of Asbury write your memories of Asbury UMC or what the church has meant to you in your Christian journey. Letters or memories can be sent to the attention of Julie Davis by mail to Asbury UMC, 4703 West Ridge Road, Erie, PA 16506; emailed to <a href="mailto:asburyerie@gmail.com">asburyerie@gmail.com</a>; or simply placed on Sandy's desk. Sandy can scan and send or forward emails to Julie who will incorporate them into the commemorative booklet that will be distributed at the June 27-28 celebration. Please try to have them to Julie by May 1, 2020 to give her time to process them.

Call Linda Payne, 814-449-1290 with any questions.



# Week of March 29

Sunday, March 29

1:00 pm Kairos

Tuesday, March 31

10:00 am Alanon 12:00 pm AA

Thursday, April 2

10:00 am Alanon

Friday, April 3 12:00 pm AA

Due to the coronavirus pandemic, I ask that you please keep in touch with your committee chair to find out if there is a meeting or group meeting. The calendar is still normal for now, UNLESS you hear from your chair. I also ask that you check in with your church pew friends.

Thank you!

Our Daily Bread is now here!!
The Daily Bread and Upper Room are available in the narthex, on the back table by the DVD's.



Sandy will be working from home. If you need to reach her, her cell phone number is 392-2016.

April Newsletters are available in the church Narthex if you would like one. Church doors are remaining open if you would like to grab one.

Reminder to check out our website (asburyerie.org) and liking our Facebook page (Asbury United Methodist Church) to hear sermons, children's sermon and new information.

## Happy Birthday!

\*\*\*\*

March 30 Sue Horton

April 3 Chris Roberts

April 4 Mark Roberts